## **DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY**



FORT ORD OFFICE, ARMY BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE P.O. BOX 5008, BUILDING #4463 GIGLING ROAD MONTEREY, CALIFORNIA 93944-5008

Fort Ord BRAC Field Office

MAY 1 5 2014

Charlie Ridenour California Environmental Protection Agency Department of Toxic Substances Control 8800 California Center Drive Sacramento, CA 95826-3200

Dear Mr. Ridenour:

Please note that the next scheduled primary document for Site 3 (Beach Trainfire Ranges) will be the Draft Fourth Five-Year Review Report, Fort Ord Superfund Site, Monterey, California. This primary document is expected to be issued in early 2017 for agency review and comment. Since this document includes a review of all Fort Ord cleanup sites, the schedule will be issued as a part of the basewide Fort Ord Federal Facility Agreement (FFA).

A copy of this letter has been furnished to Mr. Min Wu of your office, Mr. Lewis Mitani of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX, and Mr. Grant Himebaugh of the Regional Water Quality Control Board. Please feel free to contact me at (831) 242-7920 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

William K. Collins

Base Realignment and Closure Environmental Coordinator

Deliam K. Colleto

Liiviioiiiioittai Co

Enclosure